
Fleckney Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 14th December 2016
at the Fleckney Sports Centre.

     
65.  	Apologies: 
      	 David Dowdell, Jeff Smith, Deborah Turner, Jane Everitt and John Preston (RCC).
66. 	Present:  
Alan Birch, Richard Mason, Rosemary Bates, Richard Spencer, Helen Morrison, Charlie McKemey, Steve Parker, Ria Wilson and John Flower.
The Chairman welcomed Ria Wilson to the meeting. Coba International, as the largest employer in the Village, had been invited to send a representative to serve on the Committee and Ria, who is the PA to the Directors, was attending in that capacity. Moving forwards it was hoped that the Human Resources Manager who was currently being recruited would be able to join the Steering Committee possibly in a joint role with Ria.

67. 	Minutes:
      	The minutes from the Meeting on 15th November 2016 were approved.
68.	Matters Arising:
Minute 62 - Leaflets – The leaflets had been printed with a sufficient number to distribute a copy to every household and the businesses in the Village. Most of the leaflets to households had been delivered which just left the delivery to businesses to be arranged.
69.  	Chair of Facilities and Amenities Sub Group:
	Following on from the discussion at the last meeting Bernie Stribling, who is a member of the sub group, was approached to see if she would be prepared to take on the Chair. Unfortunately she had declined. In order to ensure that work continued on this theme it was agreed to invite members of the sub group to the Development Sub Group meeting on Tuesday 10th January 2017.
70. 	Reports from Sub Groups:
	i. Traffic & Roads
Richard Mason commented that he had not received any feedback on the transport report that had been uploaded to Dropbox. A number of issues had been identified in the report which now needed to be included in the householder questionnaire to gauge opinion on the issues that had been raised. Richard indicated he would be able to produce the draft transport questions fairly quickly.
	ii. Development
Helen Morrison reported that the development draft questions had been completed and that these would be emailed over. 
	iii Facilities & Amenities
	

The sub group had not met and therefore there was no feedback.
	iv. Environment
Richard Spencer reported that the Sub Group had produced its questions.
 71. 	Vision and Objectives:
A copy of the Vision Statement that had been uploaded to Dropbox was circulated at the meeting for members to consider and if appropriate approve. Subject to a minor amendment the Vision Statement was approved as follows
To make Fleckney a place where people are proud to live and where:
· development is sustainable and retains and enriches the rural character of the Village reflecting the diversity of its built heritage and its industrial past; 

· the green open spaces and the rich environment that surrounds it are protected;

· development takes place in such a way that enables services, facilities and infrastructure to expand incrementally to match the growth in housing and employment and;

· the impact of highways and traffic issues on the Village from new developments are fully evaluated and addressed. 

It was agreed that the objectives would be considered at the next meeting.

72.   Householder Survey Questions:

It was agreed that the questions that had already been prepared would be forwarded to John Preston for inclusion in a draft questionnaire to be considered at the next meeting. With regard to the questions for the Facilities and Amenities it was agreed to invite members of that group to the meeting of the Development Sub Group on the 10th January with a view to establishing suitable questions. 

73.  	Website/Publicity:
No new initiatives were suggested for publicity. The website would be updated with suitable material and updates on progress would be included in the Communicata under the Parish Council “News and Views”.
74.  	Any Other Business:    
Richard Spencer referred to the letter that had been circulated by Matt Bills giving details of a written Ministerial Statement on Neighbourhood Planning. It was unclear at first glance what it actually meant and whether or not it would benefit the preparation of the Fleckney Plan. (Subsequent to the meeting John Flower provided the following explanation: 
Further to the discussion at last night's meeting I have now had the opportunity to read the written Ministerial Statement which I think is good news. 

What I understand it means is that where a neighbourhood plan exists and allocates sites for development and the Planning Authority can demonstrate a three year supply of deliverable sites (not a five year supply as now) the local plan will not be considered out of date and there will not be a presumption in favour of sustainable development. This is good news as Harborough's current figure is a 4.88 years supply which should mean that where a neighbourhood plan has allocated sites for development these are the one that should be developed.

It appears this will run for existing neighbourhood plans for two years from the date of the written ministerial statement and for neighbourhood plans made after that date for two years from when the plan is approved).

Richard Spencer also enquired if it would be possible to claim expenses where these were legitimately incurred in the plan preparation. It was agreed they would be but in all cases a VAT receipt would needed and to facilitate claims John Flower would produce a proforma to use when submitting claims. 

75.  	Date of Next Meeting:  
Wednesday 11th January 2017 at 7.00 pm.   
	The meeting closed at 8.43 pm.
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